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 Principal’s Report  

 

 

Everything is back to normal in attendance. 

After a week during which foolish, immature students 

used social media inappropriately and, in some cases, 

illegally to threaten, intimidate and harass others everything is, once 

again, calm at Lightning Ridge Central School. (At least as calm as any 

place can be when we have almost 400 young people every day) Some 

students are still suffering the consequences of their actions while others 

are having to continue interactions with the Police. 

As always every child has been protected. Most students are largely    

unaware that there were any ongoing problems because they are       

sensible mature young people who avoid the stupidity of others. The 

learning of our students has suffered minimal disruption. As usual, our 

teachers remained supportive, calm and professional. 

Most of our parents and support staff were calm, supportive and         

concerned only with doing the best to support their children.                 

Unfortunately, there were others who used inappropriate language and 

supported their children’s wrong doing. 

It is really encouraging to know that the students who do not want to be 

involved in this rubbish are by far the majority of our students. The      

parents who know and realise the danger to their children of                 

inappropriate behaviour at school, online and in the community are also 

by far the majority. We are very fortunate at Lightning Ridge Central 

School because in many schools this is not the case. Lightning Ridge 

has a   brilliant community and an excellent school we should all be very 

proud of both. 

Every Day Counts.  

Our program of getting kids to school on time because - late is not great - 

has been working excellently. When we began the program up to 28   

students per day were coming into our school late this week on some 

days there were no late students on others 2 or 3. 

 

 

Grandparents Day 

Fri 23rd Nov 

Kindy Start Program 

Beginning from 27th Nov 

Mid - Term Break 

Fri 16th - Mon 19th Nov 

K-6 Assembly  

Mon 12th Nov 

Last Day of School 

Term 4 

Wed 19th Dec 

2018 School Newsletter now available online,  

check out our website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Presentation Day  

Fri 7th Dec 

AECG Meeting 

Barriekineal Offices       

Wed 14th Nov 

Year 12 Formal 

Sat 10th Nov 

P & C Meeting 

Tue 27th Nov 

Remembrance Day 

Sun 11th Nov 
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Well done to our students who are making a big effort to be at school on time and a huge thank 

you to all the parents who are supporting our efforts by encouraging their children to be here on 

time. We all know that every minute is important so we will continue our efforts to ensure that all 

students arrive at school, on time, every day. 

Ridge Kids Can Do Anything 

Congratulations to Teo Malinovic and Austin Hallett. Their research project was the winning entry 

from our school in the CWA International PowerPoint Competition. After being chosen by the 

Goodooga/Lightning Ridge CWA they now have been successful at Barwon CWA Group with an 

exceptional score. Their entry has now progressed to the state-level for judging. Congratulations 

Teo and Austin and their teachers and parents and other supporters who helped them achieve 

this remarkable PowerPoint display.  

Lightning Ridge Rotary drought support 

The local Lightning Ridge Rotary club has raised many thousands of dollars to support people 

affected by the drought. While much of their effort has been focused on assisting rural families it 

is also acknowledged that farmworkers and local businesses and others are also affected and are 

also receiving support. 

I’d like to offer my thanks to the Rotary Club for the huge amount of time and effort being put into 

supporting people in our local Lightning Ridge community - including many of our students and 

their families.  

The Rotary club does a fantastic job for our community all of the time and is always looking for 

new members keen to help out and assist in the huge range of projects they undertake every 

year. 

If you feel you would like to assist our community and, along the way, meet new people and have 

enjoyable new experiences, please contact the school and will put you in touch. 

If you would like to discuss anything mentioned in this newsletter or any other matters please feel 

free to come in and have a chat. Parents and community members are always welcome however; 

it is wise to make an appointment beforehand to avoid having to wait.  

Principals  report continued 

 

 

 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Lightning Ridge Central School share a Positive Behaviour for Learning focus 

with our Students each fortnight. Students who show exceptional PBL values are 

rewarded throughout the year with excursions, special activities and treats.  



 

Deputy Principal’s Report   

       During the last fortnight I have had to deal with students who have        

Inappropriate photos or videos on their phones. These matters have been   

directed to the Police,  it is an offensive to possess and send these types of 

photos/videos. The school is given strict guidelines in regards to these          

situations and we must contact the Police. Students have been warned they 

should not have these photos/videos in their possession. Students have      

previously participated in cyberbullying and the safe use of social media presentations and there 

are more presentations planned in the coming weeks. All students have been warned about the 

consequences. Penalties can include being placed in the sex offender register and even jail time. 

Please talk to your child about the appropriate and safe use of social media.  

Students in stage 4 & 5  are sitting their Yearly Examinations next week is our Yearly               

Examination. Students will be sitting exams in most subjects, it is especially important that      

students attend school during this time. If your child is ill please contact the school so alternative        

arrangements can be made when they return. An illness and misadventure form should also be 

submitted. The information gathered from the Yearly Examinations will then be combined with 

class work and assessment tasks to inform our Teachers regarding students achievements, this 

information will then be included in their reports.  

During this fortnight a number of students have been involved in extra curricular activities:  

- SRC students went to Dubbo to attend a leadership conference  

- Some students have been to the dental van at school for a check up 

- Year 8 students have completed their VALID Science assessment 

Some students are going to Macquarie University to experience life at University, this is funded 

by the Country Education Foundation 

                                                                                                                             

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect of the Lightning Ridge area. The name of 

the language and Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region.   Yuwaalaraay  

Words of the Week   

 

Guyayn/Flowers 



Now that it is hot I am now taking reading material, sometimes the SMH,     

sometimes a book to the pool to  combine two things that I love. I see parents 

reading at the pool too and perhaps it would be a good thing to encourage kids 

to do this too.   

The Reading Challenge has continued with a trickle of sheets handed in. The  

last day to hand in sheets is Thursday 6th December and the celebration party 

will be the following Monday for lunch in the library. 

I have been thinking about next year already and have booked an author and the Meerkat       

performance. We have done our  library budget and ordered supplies for next year also. Term 4 

is a term where lots of boxes get ticked. Reports have been done too in preparation for          

completion and printing at the end of term. I have some fabulous new Christmas books to use 

with classes. I know Kindergarten especially will love the stories and some have an                  

accompanying CD. 

 

Library Turtle Draw winners recently have been: 

Week 2 

Early Stage1  Allegra Kaluski  ES1P(Canteen voucher) 

Stage 1      Claudia Bogdan S1Y (Book: Pig the Grub)  

Stage 2      Izabella Mallouk S2O (Book: Thelma the Unicorn)   

Stage 3      Jessie McBride S3C  (Canteen voucher) 

Week 3 

Early Stage1 Sam Caley ES1J  

Stage 1      Oliver Sisa S1Y   

Stage 2      Ayerah Sohail S2O    

Stage 3      Cooper  Gordon S3B  (Canteen voucher) 

Penny Fahey Teacher-Librarian 

Library Report 

At the Office and in your child’s           

classroom! 

At the end of every term all lost property that is         

unclaimed will be recycled in the clothing pool. 



 



 



So where did the year go? In the blink of an eye, here we are in Term 4! While 

the end of the school year is looming, students have been reminded that the 

same high expectations regarding learning and behaviour apply every day. 

There are still many days of learning to be had. As the school advocates  

“Every Day Counts”.  

Term 4  is another busy term. Besides the wonderful learning taking place, we have            

presentation day, our Opal rewards day at the pool, Year 6 celebration day and the year 6      

transition days in secondary classes. More Information will be forthcoming over the next few 

weeks. Please keep a look out in the newsletter or for notes that come home with students.  

In addition, teachers have begun the process of preparing Semester 2 reports. This work is   

mostly done in the  teachers own time with many nights and weekends taken to ensure these are 

prepared professionally and accurately. The reports will be finalised and sent home towards the 

end of term.  

As the weather is most certainly warming up, please ensure your child has a water bottle every 

day. Water is available from the bubblers for students, however, a cool drink from a water bottle  

kept in the classroom fridge would be more refreshing. Cold water can also be purchased from 

the canteen.  

There is an increasing amount of students who are not bringing their laptop to school each day or 

the laptop not   being charged. Students signed an agreement that they would bring their laptop 

to school (fully charged) each day. When this does not happen, it is a disruption not only for that 

child, but also for the rest of the class as the teacher organises alternate work or charging points. 

Please ensure that your child brings their laptop each day. Laptop fees are due in week 6 of each 

term.  

As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please contact the school to arrange a suitable 

time to meet with myself or your child's teacher. 

Darryl Bonsing 

Stage 3 Report 



Primary Student of the week 

Term 4 Week 3 

Myja Farkas ES1P 

 

Primary Student of the week 

Term 4 Week 4 

Riley Schellnegger S2O 

 

Myja is a kind and hardworking student who always tries her best. She is always 

the first to help others and is wonderful source of encouragement for her peers. 

Myja always has a smile on her face and is an excellent role model for other 

students. We are very luck to have her in our class. Well done, Myja! 

Riley is a helpful and polite student who has worked very hard this year. He readily 

takes responsibility for his actions and has made an increased effort to follow           

instructions and show respect to others. Riley’s hard work and positive attitude        

towards school have resulted in improvements in all areas of his learning. He uses  

appropriate strategies to resolve conflict on the playground and interacts                  

cooperatively with his peers and teachers. Well done, Riley and all the best for Year 4! 

Primary Student of the week 

Term 4 Week 3  

James-Lee Tucker MC 

 

 

James-Lee is a wonderful student who tries his best throughout all aspects of his 

schooling. He is willing to have a go at all activities and is a positive role model in 

our classroom! Well done James-Lee! 



Primary Student of the week 

Term 4 Week 2 

Zane Gough ES1J 

Secondary Student of the week 

Term 4 Week 4 

Dyami Bleasdale Year 9  

Zane is a friendly class member that always tries his best in everything we do. Zane 

takes pride in his work and showing respect in the classroom as well as            

demonstrating responsibility,  picking up after himself and volunteering to help with 

jobs. Keep up with the amazing work Zane! 

Secondary Student of the week 

Term 4 Week 3 

Tarnee Flint Year 8 

Tarnee has demonstrated a consistent application to her education throughout this 

year. She has proven to be a respectful and responsible student who always      

follows our PBL goals. She is always in uniform, in class on time, produces quality 

work and is a pleasure to have in the classroom. Congratulations Tarnee! 

Dyami has shown an excellent application to his education this semester. He follows 

our PBL goals; always on time, in uniform, follows instructions and shows respect. 

He completes all class work and applies himself to both theory and practical aspects 

of his subjects. He is always willing to try new technology and applies these skills to 

produce quality work. Congratulations Dyami! 



8—12 



 

 



 





 

 

 

 

 

 

The Flying Doctor dentist is located at the Lightning Ridge Multi-Purpose Health Service 

on 25 Pandora St, Lightning Ridge NSW 2834. 

The dentist is in town 2 days a week. 

The children’s dentist is in town 1 day a week. 

Everyone is welcome – come in and have a chat about your oral health! 

Enquire on (02) 6829 9900. 






